CNFG RSC Meeting Minutes
3:00PM Sunday, September 08, 2024

Roll Call

Members Present - Phil (chair), Jean (secretary), Doug (treasurer) Carol (website), Mike (delegate)
Members Absent- None

GSRs Present - Lisa B. (Winston-Salem), John S. (Charlotte Precious Presence)

Consent minutes and agenda approval - 08.04.24 minutes approved. Current agenda approved.
Announcements- All RSC members encouraged to attend the Inter-Regional Communication
Roundtable that meets on Oct. 20. Phil and Carol attended the Inter-Regional Roundtable for Chairs
that met earlier today. It was very informative.

Mike attended the 2024 Nar-Anon Convention in Washington, DC last weekend. It was in conjunction
with a NA Convention and the convention was very inspirational. Mike was a speaker. There were
approximately 130 Nar-Anon attendees.

Reports

Treasurer’s report - Doug emailed a written report to the group. Balance in the account is $3,082.
Donations received this month were $209.00.

Home groups - Jean reported there are 37 total meetings in the region. 25 groups meet in person,5
groups meet just virtually and 7 meet in-person with a Zoom option.

Website -Carol reported there have been 198 visits to the website in the last 30 days. 71 of them were
first time visitors.

Old Business

1. October 19 Fall Assembly Update - The workshop committee has met twice and the workshop title
has been confirmed...Moving from Denial to Acceptance. The speaker for the Assembly has also
been confirmed. Itis John S. From Charlotte. John will let the group know when he has a title for his
presentation. Leland knows there is $200 in the budget set aside for assembly expenses. Carol will
work on getting a projector for showing the reports on a screen. Phil will contact Gina to ask about
the tables in the room, if there is a podium, extension cords, location of lunch area, if there is a wall
or screen to project the reports (Agenda, Budget, Treasurers Report ). He will also clarify with Gina
the location access and departure time. There also needs to be a delegate report. Mike will speak at
the assembly about the needs of the conference (facilitator, secretary), the common welfare topics,
and the 7th Tradition/financial status of the fellowship.

2. Contact with Region meetings update - Carol attended the Asheville online meeting. Most (or all)
of the attendees do not live in the Asheville area. Asheville also has a weekly in-person meeting.

3. Supporting the struggling Georgia Region - the committee decided that this issue can be
addressed at the inter-Regional Communications Roundtable on Oct. 20.

4.Indexing the Serenity Connection Articles - Jean reported that the newsletter committee has not
yet heard from the World Services Board on their proposal submitted several months ago, but Robert
P. shared a tool that he developed to make the process simpler. Itis hoped that the WSB will adopt
his recommendation. Carol shared Robert’s suggestion to the Serenity Connection in an email to this
committee on August 5.

New Business
None

Next Meeting - Sunday, October 13, 2024
Minutes submitted by Jean - September 9, 2024



